

BCCA MEETING AGENDA

DATE: Monday, September 11, 2023

TIME: 7 pm

PLACE: Join Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86508034065

Meeting ID: 865 0803 4065

Phone Connection: +1-253-215-8782

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Thru Sept 25 Brighton Flea Market • Sundays • 10am – 5 pm • Brighton Center • Enjoy artists, nostalgia, and views.

Thru Oct 1 Live Sunday Music Concerts • 4:00 to 6:00 p.m • Solitude Village Green • Free

Thru Sept 17 Mt. Majestic Music Series & BBQ • Saturdays & Sundays • 1- 5 pm • Alpine Rose Lawn • Free music

September 28 Open Mike Night at the Thirsty Squirrel • Solitude Village • 6:00-8:00 pm • Free. Participant Sign-Up 5:00

pm to 5:30 pm

September 9 Big Cottonwood Marathon • 4:45-11 am • Guardsmans Pass to Holladay. Guardsmans Road completely

closed from 4:45 -7:30 am. Then rolling road closures along Hwy 190 from 7-11 am.

FINANCIALS - Checking \$694.54 Savings \$29,894.04

UPD REPORT • UPD • Detective Cheryl Lenzer

BUSINESS

- Town of Brighton News
- Brighton Institute News
- Resort Reports
- Other
- Seasonal Resources: Find an Arborist
 Dispose of a Mattress
 Reserve a free trash trailer



BCCA MEETING MINUTES

DATE: Monday, August 14, 2023

TIME: 7 pm

PLACE: Zoom https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86508034065

ATTENDANCE

Lise Brunhart, Josh Van Jura, Brianna Binnebose, Gary Fields, Kirk Nichois, Adrienne Aldous, Jenette Sawaya, Donna Conway, Onnalea Martin, Jane Martain, Ulrich Brunhart, Earl and Margaret, Lisa Sommer, Karin Peterson, Jeff Tilk, Laurie Hilyer, Brian Reynolds, Peg Krammer, Brooke Derr, AnnMarie Hannon, Jonas Lether, Nick Sieckowski, Rob White, Paul Kuhn, Laura Bossard, Bruce Warren, Carolyn Keigley, Barbara Cameron

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Brighton Flea Market • Sundays • 10am – 5 pm • Brighton Center • Enjoy artists, nostalgia, and views. 3 Live Sunday Music Concerts • 4:00-6:00 Solitude Village• Free

Mt. Majestic Music Series & BBQ • Saturdays & Sundays • 1-5 pm • Alpine Rose Lawn • Free Open Mike Night at the Thirsty Squirrel • Solitude Village • 6:00-8:00 pm • Free. Participant Sign-Up 5:00 pm to 5:30 pm

September 2-3 Utah Highland Games • 11 am – 5 pm • Apex Express Lawn • Free September 9 • Big Cottonwood Marathon • 4:45-11 am • Guardsman Pass to Holladay. Guard Road will close at 4:45 am. Main road will close at 7am.

MINUTES • June 5, 2023 Minutes stand approved as written. We will do our best to add names to the names to the minutes. Thanks to all who offered to help.

FINANCIALS • Checking \$694.54 Savings \$29,894.04

GUEST SPEAKERS-LCC-EIS UPDATE

- Josh Van Jura, UDOT Project Manager for Trails and Transit
- Bri Binnebose, Public Engagement Manager for LCC-EIS Project
- For more info, visit ROD Summary Fact Sheet ROD Summary Fact Sheet

Josh reviewed the beginnings of the project and released the ROD on July 12, 2023. Public engagement has been outstanding and Josh thanked everyone who participated. The goal is to provide transportation for those who live and recreate in LCC. Fifty days a year, it takes 4x longer to get up to Alta. They are also concerned about Wasatch BLV traffic problems. Our current Phase is the Record of Decision (ROD) Summer of 2023. Josh continued to review the Individual Alternative Impact Summary. He showed pictures of the simulations to demonstrate what the Gondola will look like. He continued to explain the Three Phase Approach, all based on available funding. Phase 1 is committed

He continued to explain the Three Phase Approach, all based on available funding. Phase 1 is committed to improved bus service, with buses running every 10-15 min. Phase one has selected a toll in Little Cottonwood. \$25-30 Variable. They do anticipate implementing tolling in Big Cottonwood at the same time. Phase one includes roadside parking restrictions.

Phase 2 - Avalanche Mitigation. Josh reviewed the three slide passes that were studied. He showed slides that demonstrated what would be constructed. Phase 2 includes trailhead parking improvements,

including Gate Buttress, The Bridge, Lisa Falls and White Pine. Roadside parking restrictions will be included once the structures are completed.

Phase 3 - Gondola Infrastructure. Pictures were included to demonstrate the visual structure of the Gondola towers. Phase 3 includes the base station parking structure at La Caille.

Josh opened up the presentation for questions.

Concerns were voiced about the danger of roadside parking.

The question was asked concerning phase numbers and whether they will remain in the order presented or can be adjusted if certain phases are funded. Money for the tolls will be reinvested back into the ridership costs. Funding for busing will start in both canyons will start simultaneously. Tolls for residents will be addressed. National Public Pass will not work for the toll. Messaging about paid parking needs to be addressed at the bottom of the canyon. Tolling is only going to be implemented in the winter season. There will be a toll on Guardsman's pass. Safety remains a grand concern. Pay to drive to your own home is a concern. Tolls will not be implemented until the bus service is in place in the fall of 2025. If phase 1 is successful, will phases 2 and 3 continue.

Great questions!

Barbara thanked Josh and Bri for presenting. The presentation was informative and helpful.

To access Josh Van Jura's presentation, <u>click here</u>.

To find more information about tolling regulations on UDOT roads, visit:

https://littlecottonwoodeis.udot.utah.gov/wp-

content/uploads/2023/07/LCC ROD Sub Alternative Factsheet Tolling FINAL 7-12-2023.pdf

UPD REPORT • Detective Cheryl Lenzer

We saw an increase of calls in June and July wasn't any different. There were 311 calls in the canyon, an increase of about 75 calls from last year. There were over 18 calls for dogs in a watershed, nine calls for camping in a watershed, two Search and Rescue calls, seven traffic accidents, a couple of hit and run calls, three vehicle burglaries that occurred below the Town of Brighton, and a number of parking enforcement details. 33 traffic-related citations were issued for the month of July.

Our motor unit conducted a traffic saturation in the area of 11355 E Big Cottonwood Canyon on Wed. July 19th. There were two citations written for speed.

We assisted with a ride-along for the Town of Brighton Ordinance Officer, Kyle Morgan last month. He rode with Officer Kyler Roush and spent a few hours getting acquainted with the area of concern in regard to parking. He has an understanding of where issues are as they occur in the summer and winter months. He was also given training on the Parking Notice system. Even though he doesn't have all the equipment required, he seems ready to go and will be a welcome addition to the parking issues seen in the winter.

On Aug. 20th, we will have a new Lt. assigned to Special Operations and to Canyons. Lt. Paul Barker has served the Canyons as a Canyon Patrol Officer and a Sgt., prior to this new role. We are excited to have him as he has a of wealth of knowledge and experience. As soon as possible, Chief Morse will introduce him to everyone.

Mark your calendars for the Big Cottonwood Marathon on Sept. 9th. There will be the full marathon which will begin near the top of Guardsman's Pass and the ½ marathon which will start at Mill D. The start of the race is 6:45 AM and should clear the canyon around 11:30 AM. Downhill traffic will not be able to flow after the arrival of the first bus at the top of Guardsman's around 4:45 AM. Traffic can flow below that point freely until the complete shutdown of travel prior to the start of the race. An escort/shuttle service will be conducted after the start of the race for all uphill and downhill traffic. Please plan your travels accordingly. The Wasatch 100 is also scheduled that night into the morning of the marathon. If you know anyone planning on meeting a runner at Brighton Resort let them know of the travel restrictions after 4:45 AM. I will be the Zone 1 supervisor which is the area at the top of Guardsman let me know if you need anything or have questions.

BUSINESS

• Town of Brighton News- Jane reported we just finished two weeks of Chipper Days. Jane has passed for the landfill if needed. Contact Jane, Barbara, or the town clerk if you want a landfill pass. And are starting Fire Management Project. They will continue taking applications for the Fire Mitigation Project. Carolyn reported the Police and sheriff's office must separate. Basically, services that were shared will now have to be separated. The cost of separation is expensive. They want the separation is less than nine months away- July 2025. Many concerns are associated with the separation that will impact the town of Brighton. Carolyn is working continuously on this issue.

The Town Council will consider a Sustainability Plan for Brighton submitted by Kazai Consultants.

- Brighton Institute News- A field trip is being offered to the Jordan Valley Water Treatment Plant. If you want to participate, contact Barbara
- Resort Reports

Solitude reports they had their Summer Fest homeowners celebration and it was a great success. See announcements of other activities. Mountain Bike trails are coming along quickly and hopefully will be complete by September.

HELPFUL LINKS

- BCCA WEBSITE THE BRIGHTON INSTITUTE WEBSITE TOWN OF BRIGHTON WEBSITE
- Seasonal Resources: Find an Arborist Dispose of a Mattress Reserve a free trash trailer